
SPELLBROOK CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL 

LEARN TOGETHER - ENJOY TOGETHER - SUCCEED TOGETHER 

NEWSLETTER – 11th February 2022 

VALUE: PERSEVERANCE 
“I can do all things through Him who strengthens me.” Philippians 4.13 

“Defeat is not the worst of failures. Not to have tried is the true failure.” George Edward Woodberry 

 

  

   
Topic work from Sapphire Class 

   
Topic work from Emerald Class 

 

FROM THE HEADTEACHER 

As the first half term of year, comes to a close, I am aware that we have had a much more straightforward one 
than last year. However, it is obvious that many of the children are tired, as is often the case  towards the end of 
a half term, and hopefully next week will be pleasant and restful and give them all time to recharge.  The staff will 
benefit from the same.  I am grateful for the support of families in many ways and now that we are less restricted, 
have been able to speak to parents in person more and help solve any issues that have arisen. Please feel free to 
contact me via the office or dojo if you do have any issues or concerns. 
 
I am pleased to note that the attendance has improved from last term and the overall attendance since September 
is now at 95.2%. This is still below our target but moving in the right direction. I hope that the impact of the 
pandemic continues to reduce. I cannot stress too strongly how absence impacts the children. It is very difficult 
for them to come into a sequence of learning part way through and although teachers offer support, they cannot 
immediately make up for the loss of previous lessons and the learning that accumulates from them. This often 
leaves a child with unpleasant and negative feelings. 
 
It seems that we are in a period of change with regards to staff and unfortunately the School Business Manager, 
Simone Hayward, will be leaving at Easter.  I encourage staff to progress professionally, and am pleased for them 
when they do so but at the same time it is a shame when we lose valued members.  Simone has been a very hard 



working and valued member of the team for a long time and has managed the finances and personnel superbly 
during the last two years. Our loss is her new employer’s gain. 
 
This year we have been considering ways to make homework more relevant and motivational for the children. 
We are also very keen that children develop their fluency in maths and as readers 
and this happens when children put extra time into purposeful practice. Today, we 
have been awarding certificates for children who have completed the topic tasks, 
their weekly maths and their reading. I am so pleased that many children have 
achieved the different awards, showing that they have kept up the reading and maths 
as well as engaging so well with the topic tasks.  I have seen so many excellent pieces 
of topic work, including lots of brilliant models and it is evident that many families 
have provided a great deal of support.  I heard in detail how one grandfather 
provided the technical expertise for this superb biome model. I am aware that some 
children will be disappointed to see others receive the gold certificate when they have not, but we hope that 
together, we can motivate them to complete the required amount of work next time. 
 
Have a lovely half term break and stay safe. 
 
Jeremy Fisher 

ROAD SAFETY ZOOM CALL 

Yesterday the whole school had a zoom call 

about road safety. Each class had their own 

call in their classrooms with Sarah Elliott, 

the Sustainable Travel Officer. 

 

We learned to look in all directions while 

crossing the roads, and don’t go on your 

phone when crossing a road. Also traffic 

lights and other things that help you cross a 

road safely without getting hit by car too. It 

was great fun learning new things about road 

safety and different stuff that will help 

everyone to cross a road safely. 

 

 

 Written by Natasha and Frank  
 

   
Topic work from Diamond Class 

 
 



MESSAGE FROM GREAT ST MARY’S CHURCH 

Fr Simon writes: 
One of the most poignant moments in Lionel Bart’s musical ‘Oliver!’ is when the 
young street boy Oliver Twist sings plaintively of his longing to find ‘someone 
who I can mean something to’.  It comes in the song ‘Where is love?’ 
 
The need to find love is a 
fundamental requirement of 
human flourishing, and it’s there 

within us all - young and old alike.  But where do we find such love? 
 
The natural thing is to assume that it can be found in another person - 
the person of our dreams.  Romantic love does seem to offer the 
answer to our longing - and, this Monday, the answer to many flower, 
chocolate and Valentine’s Day card retailers’ bank balances!  But reality is often different.  Whilst there are many 
who are blessed to find the love of their life and live together happily ever after, romantic love for many - 
particularly as the years pass by - isn’t always the heart’s panacea. 

 
So where is love?  Christians would believe 
Oliver comes nearest to answering his own 
question when he sings, 'Does it come from 
skies above?'  Christians believe the only love 
that can truly satisfy the deep longing of the 
human heart comes from heaven, and it 
comes to us from God in the form of a 

person - Jesus Christ.  He was the embodiment of the love of God, and 
through his life and death demonstrated the enormity of the love that God 
has for each of us. 
 
Human love is a wonderful blessing, but only divine love - reliable, sure, unchanging, healing, accepting - is the truest 
blessing, meeting our deepest need. 
 
Whatever you’re doing over the next week, I wish you all a very happy half-term break. 
 

Fr Simon 
 

BIRTHDAYS THIS WEEK AND OVER THE HALF TERM 
 

  
 

           

 

 

Sapphire 

Harry F 

 

 

 

 

Emerald               Diamond 

Honey                  Celia 

 

 
 

 



STARS OF THE WEEK 

Ruby  
 Issy for fantastic sharing of information. 

Sapphire 

 Harry P for becoming more independent when 
writing in lessons. 

 Georgia for always being kind and helpful to 
others. 

 

 Emerald 
 Alden for challenging himself in Maths. 

 Lorcan for trying really hard in his handwriting. 

 

Diamond 

 Olivia for always working to her best ability. 

Archie for working well with others. 

ATTENDANCE THIS WEEK  NOTICES 

Whole School  
 Attendance – 100% 

 
Whole School Target Set – 96% 

 
. 

 
Please contact school on 
the first day of any 
absence.  This can be 
done by calling 01279 
723 204, Option 1 and 
then leaving a message on 
the absence line.   
 
If you are going to be 
late, please also advise 
the school office to 
ensure a meal is 
ordered in time. 

  Breakfast and Afterschool Club Bookings – 

Please ensure all bookings are done through Arbor 

prior to your child attending.  Could parents also 

ensure that all outstanding balances are cleared as 

soon as possible please. 

 

 The Gardening Club starts on Wednesday 23rd 

February to Wednesday 30th March for children 

in Years 3 to 6.  Please see the leaflet below for 

booking information.  

 

 Parking – could we kindly ask parents and carers 

when parking along the drop off area, to leave 

enough space for others to safely exit the premises 

please. 

 

 School resumes on Monday 21st February.  Have 

a lovely half term break. 

 

 

 

 

NEXT WEEK’S MENU  DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

 

Day Menu 

Monday  Pork Sausages (Red) 

 Quorn Pattie in a Bun (Green) 

 Jacket Potato (Yellow) 

Tuesday  Lamb Slice (Red) 

 Macaroni Cheese (Green) 

 Jacket Potato (Yellow) 

Wednesday  Roast Beef (Red) 

 Veggie ‘Meat-Free Balls’ (Green) 

 Jacket Potato (Yellow) 

Thursday  Chicken Deli Wrap with Rice (Red) 

 Italian Pasta Bake (Green) 

  

Date Event 

14/02/22 – 
18/02/22 

Half Term 

23/02/22 Y6 Lancaster Model Questionnaire 

24/02/22 Reception Vision & Hearing Screening 

31/03/22 Last Day of Term 

01/04/22 Inset 4 

19/04/22 First Day Back 

02/05/22 Bank Holiday 

03/05/22 Class Photos 

30/05/22 – 
03/06/22 

Half Term 

06/06/22 Inset 5 

08/06/22 – 
10/06/22 

Diamond Class Residential 



 Jacket Potato (Yellow) 

Friday  Battered Fish Fillet (Red) 

 Cheese & Tomato Pizza (Green) 

 Jacket Potato (Yellow) 
 

20/07/22 Last Day of Term 

21/07/22 Occasional Day 

22/07/21 Jubilee Bank Holiday in lieu 
 

Contact: admin@spellbrook.herts.sch.uk  

Website: www.spellbrook.herts.sch.uk 

 
 
 

 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:admin@spellbrook.herts.sch.uk
http://www.spellbrook.herts.sch.uk/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Vacancy for Premises Manager (Part-Time) 
We are looking to appoint a reliable and capable premises manager to join our friendly team at Spellbrook C 
of E primary school. A quote from our recent Ofsted visit 'Pupils, staff, governors and parents all mention the 
‘family feel’ where everyone looks out for each other'. You will be line managed by the Headteacher, this is an 
important role with responsibility for the security of the premises, health & safety, light repairs, property 
maintenance and some grounds maintenance to provide an appropriate environment for students to work 
and learn. 
 
Salary and grade offered to the successful applicant will depend on skills and experience. The role 
totals 20 hours per week.  Ideally this would cover 7:00 to 11.00 am Monday - Friday.  However, we would 
be prepared to discuss this if you are interested in the role, please contact the school to discuss. 
 
The successful applicant will be expected to work term time and school holidays. The full-time equivalent of 
24 days annual leave will be prorated, the majority to be taken during school closure periods. 
 
The appointed person will be a key holder, ideally opening the school at 7am daily and preparing the premises 
for the start of the school day. Previous experience and a knowledge of health and safety issues would be an 
advantage, although training is available for the right person. Visits to the school are welcomed. Applicants 
are required to complete the HCC application form taking the person specification into consideration.  
 
We are fully committed to the safeguarding agenda and the post will therefore be subject to an enhanced DBS 
check and satisfactory references. Any discrepancies regarding employment history will be followed up at 
interview. Previous employers will be contacted for verification. 
 
Please phone the school and ask to speak to Miss Hayward, School Business Manager (01279) 723204 with 
any queries or to make an appointment to view the school. 

 
Closing Date:   Wednesday 23rd February 2022 at 9.00 am 
Interview Date:  Thursday 24th March 2022 
Start Date:   Tuesday 29th March 2022 
Salary:   £20,903.00 - £23,080.00 pro rata 
Hours:   20 hours p/w  
 

https://www.spellbrook.herts.sch.uk/page/?title=Current+Vacancies&pid=93  
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

Vacancy for School Cleaner 
 

We are looking to appoint somebody who is proactive, positive and flexible to join our team in providing a 
clean and safe environment at school. 
 
The post is for 15 hours per week (3 hours per day Monday - Friday ideally 3.30pm - 6.30pm) term time plus 
additional hours for deep cleaning at the end of each term. Willing to discuss timings for the right candidate. 
 
Please phone the school and ask to speak to Miss Hayward, School Business Manager (01279) 723204 with 
any queries or to make an appointment to view the school. 
 
The school is committed to safeguarding children and young people.  All post holders are subject to a 
satisfactory Disclosure and Barring Service (DBS) check.    
 
Closing Date:   Wednesday 23rd February 2022 at 9.00 am 
Interview Date:  Thursday 24th March 2022 
Start Date:   Wednesday 30th March 2022 
Salary:   £17,842.00 - £18,198.00 pro rata 
Hours:   15 hours p/w TTO plus additional hours 

 
https://www.spellbrook.herts.sch.uk/page/?title=Current+Vacancies&pid=93  

https://www.spellbrook.herts.sch.uk/page/?title=Current+Vacancies&pid=93
https://www.spellbrook.herts.sch.uk/page/?title=Current+Vacancies&pid=93


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee in 2022 Time Capsule and Tree planting 
 

To honour HM the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee in 2022 the Town Council will be burying a time capsule and planting a tree in 
Monastery Park.  
 
The Town Council is calling for residents of Bishop’s Stortford to supply a record of their memories’ of the Queen’s 70 year 
reign to be included in the capsule. The entries can be written text or stories, drawings, photographs, newspaper clippings 
or small physical items etc. The Council will also include items representing Bishop’s Stortford in 2022 such as a map, 
newspaper etc.  
 
All entries can be dropped off to the Tourist Information Centre either in person, via post or electronically via 
tic@bishopsstortford.org until 4pm on 22 June 2022 (this deadline has been extended from January 2022). Physical entries 
must be submitted with a donation form available from Town Council’s website or at the Tourist Information Centre. For 
preservation all entries must be in polyethylene bags (a sandwich bag). Please not do include any entries with batteries, 
staples, paper clips, rubber bands, cling type films such as protective wrappers or any food products as this destroys 
preservation.  
 
The time capsule will be buried and the tree will be planted on 2 July 2022 in Monastery Park, where there will be a ceremony 
with the Mayor. Members of the public are also invited to attend the ceremony and further details will be released soon.  
 
The Tourist Information Centre is located at 2 Market Square Bishop's Stortford CM23 3UU and is open Monday to Saturday 
9:30am-4pm, closed for lunch from 12:25pm - 1pm and is closed on Sundays and public holidays. There is limited space in 
the capsule so entries will be accepted on a first come first served basis. Maximum size of any item is 30cm (L) x20cm (W) x 
10cm (D) cm and have a maximum weight of 250g. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 


